
Village of Livonia 

Board of Trustees Meeting 

November 9
th

, 2016 

 

Present:  Mayor Cal Lathan, Bill Kurtz, Chris Genthner, Adam Backus and Ralph 

Parker. 

Absent:  Bob Leader 

Guests:  Jill Alcorn, Tim Brinduse and Attorney Dave Henehan 

Mayor Lathan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

M/2/C (R. Parker, C. Genthner) to approve the minutes from the October 26
th

, 

2016 meeting.  Passed 4 – 0. 

M/2/C (C. Genthner, B. Kurtz) to approve the payment of claims # 153 to # 170 in 

the amount of $ 39,970.65.  Passed 4 – 0.  Invoice # 162, payable to Municipal 

Solutions in the amount of $ 175.00 is being reissued since the first payment was 

lost in the mail. 

Genesee Valley Rural Preservation Council                                                                    

Proposed Multifamily Apartment & Townhouses at Wildbriar Estates.                      

Jill Alcorn, President and CEO of Genesee Valley Rural Preservation Council, 

discussed with the Village Board the proposed Wildbriar Estates project. Please 

find a 5 page attachment. The proposed project would include 32 Apartments, 16 

Townhouses, a Community Senior Center, an Open Pavilion and a Maintenance 

Building. A map is included showing the locations of the proposed buildings.         

Attorney David Henehan spoke to the Village Board about the Application for 

Zoning Incentives. Today, November 9
th

, 2016, the Applicant has applied to the 

Village Board for “incentives” in exchange for “amenities.” On November 14
th

, 

2016 the Joint Planning Board will review this proposal and site plan.  On 

November 28
th

, 2016 the Village Board and the Joint Planning Board will hold a 

Public Hearing to review the Application for Zoning Incentives, SEQR and the 

Preliminary Site Plan.                                                                                                         

M/2/C (B. Kurtz, C. Genthner) that the Village Board has received application from 



Genesee Valley Rural Preservation Council, Inc. for Zoning Incentives.  This 

application itemizes certain “amenities” of the proposed project which will inure 

to the benefit of the Village in exchange for which the applicant is asking that the 

project be allowed in the Gateway Commercial District, that a 100’ rear and side 

setback be reduced to 60’ and that sidewalks and curbs be waived at this time.  

Passed 4 – 0.                                                                                                                       

M/2/C (C. Genthner, R. Parker) to approve a Public Hearing on November 28
th

, 

2016. This Public Hearing will take place at the Village of Livonia, 36 Commercial 

Street. The Village of Livonia Board and the Joint Planning Board will be in 

attendance.  Passed 4 – 0.                                                                                                  

Chris Genthner asked Jill Alcorn about similar projects in our area. Jill responded 

that several communities including Geneseo and the Batavia V. A. have similar 

developments. It was also noted that Senator Cathy Young is aware of this 

proposed project and looking forward to this happening in Livonia. 

Reports:                                                                                                                                   

Please find attached a letter written by Mayor Lathan addressed to National Grid. 

Mayor Lathan wrote to praise the work done by the Asplundh Tree Expert 

Company.                                                                                                                              

Mayor Lathan, Olie Olsen, from BOCES and George Schuster are requesting help 

in locating old farm equipment to be repurposed for a project at 26 Main Street.  

Please find this letter attached.                                                                                         

Mayor Lathan suggested that a donation be made in Memory of Marion Bowen to 

the Rochester Philharmonic Orchestra Holiday Concert held in December at the 

Livonia High School.                                                                                                                   

Ralph Parker updated the Village Board on the Bowen Clock. On Veteran’s Day the 

clock will play Patriotic music. Beginning December 1
st

, Christmas music will play.  

Chris Genthner, a member on the committee to replace the Town Justice, stated 

that Margaret Linsner had won the election on a write in ballot. Letters will be 

written to the other individuals that applied for this position.                               

Chris Genthner also informed the Village Board that the sale of St. Joseph’s 

Church on Washington Street has stalled.                                                                          

M/2/C (C. Genthner, B. Kurtz) to adjourn the Village Board Meeting at 8:05 pm.  

Passed 4 – 0. 



 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Jo Ann Weber 

 












